TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MARCH 8, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Jonathan Laster, Chief Bryan Todd, and Gregg Askins
ABSENT: Katie Crosby 
Public Reading was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

No comments from the public.

Council Meeting was called to order.

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the February 8, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  

Old Business:  No old business was discussed.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
2nd Reading on Sell of Municipal Property:  Mr. Askins, Town Attorney, presented council with a prepared ordinance for Broken Branch to purchase the Town’s property located on South Main Street and East Broad Street (08-015-118 and 08-015-120) for $1000 net pay.  The buyer pays all legal costs.  Mayor Richardson made the motion for the second reading to sell the property and it was seconded by Mr. Coker it carried with 5 yea and 1 abstained vote.

Water and Sewer Leak Policy:  Mayor Richardson stated that the leak policy is an ordinance and feels that it needs to be followed as it is written. Council had no objections.
Abandoned Buildings:  Mr. Miller stated that there are a lot of abandoned buildings in the town limits and these need to be addressed.  It is time to stop dragging around and get cleaned up.  Mr. Lee stated that Mrs. Lewis has written many letters to the owners.  The two buildings next door are in the process of being cleaned up.  Mr. Lee stated that these letters have been sent certified and some are returned to us.  We also have the building codes official working on some of them also.  Mr. Lee stated that we can fine them but they don’t care because they don’t have the money to pay.  The Town doesn’t need the buildings.  Mr. Askins stated that there are two things to this.  The Brewer property located on Richardson Street was in the estate of Don Brewer.  He has passed away and was in Dewey’s name but now it is in Donnie’s name. They have contracted with Bill Moore to do these repairs. Mr. Moore knows that he has to come to the Town to get permits and license to start these.  Mrs. Donavant, Building Official, stated that they have to produce an architecture statement showing that the structures are safe.  They also have to show that so much of the existing structure is usable.  The second thing is the old store on the corner of George and N Main is in need of repair.  These buildings will go into foreclosure and then we would have to put a lien on them, repair them with a high risk of asbestos which is very costly and then resale them.  This can be a very costly process and you can spend a lot of time and money in it.  
Enhancements to Playground Equipment and Area:  Mr. Miller stated that we have had many comments on the new playground equipment.  He would like to commend Samantha and Glenda on picking it out and it turned out very well.  He would like to see additional pieces added like picnic tables.  Mr. Miller feels that we need to work toward bettering the area.  He stated that we need to get a plan together, set a budget and get to making it better.  There are a lot of children that have been using it.  Mr. Lee stated that we sold the metal to Don’s Scrap Iron and got $81.  The old equipment that is plastic needs to be given to someone or exposed of.  Council stated that it needs to be given to church, organization, daycare, someone that will use it.  If no one expresses an interest in it in a month, dispose of it.  We need to look at removing some existing fences.  The plans for the area and other equipment need to be presented to council at the next meeting.  
Administrator’s Report: 1) The money is in place for the Town Hall Renovation.  Mr. Lee presented the Resolution that the county provided.  We need to sign it and send it back to him.  Mr. Lee stated that he will get in touch with the architect and get things started.  Mr. Askins stated that the Resolution has the Hemingway Fire Department and equipment but that is not ready to be funded yet.  Mr. Lee stated that the architect will go to all subcontractors and get the new price for the building since it has been a while.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the Resolution and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  2) The election will be held July 10th.  There are three council members and mayor seat up for election.  Any candidate will need to sign up at Town Hall this year.  3) SC State Ethics forms are due this month.  Please make sure you go online and file this report before the 30th.  
Executive Session:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session to discuss a contractural matter and it was seconded by Mr. Coker.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session.  Mayor Richardson made the motion for this to be the first reading on increasing all water and sewer customers at 12% increase.  It was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
